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Two water main breaks 
along Woodmoor Drive

Near Top O the Moor Drive East 
and Shadowed Drive, two major 
water breaks occurred along 
Woodmoor Drive. Water service 
was interrupted for about 36 
hours May 1 and 2. Inspection of 
the leaks found water had washed 
away a substantial amount of soil 
under Woodmoor Drive.

The first main break oc-
curred near Top O the Moor 
Drive East. A three-foot split 
in the 8-inch iron water pipe 
was easily found. The second 
break occurred along the same 
pipe as the water line was being 
recharged shortly after the first 
leak had been repaired.

The second break was 
caused by a nine-foot crack in 
the iron pipe, split lengthwise, 
and was more difficult to find. 
The cost of repairs for both 
leaks is estimated at about 
$8,000.. Shaffer said an inspec-
tion showed that the two breaks 
apparently were isolated areas 
in the pipe. 

Unaccounted water 
down to 7 percent 

Assistant Manager Randy 
Gillette reported 1.3 million 
gallons of unaccounted water 
representing 7 percent of total 
net billable water were pumped 
between March 31 and April 30. 
Unaccounted water is the dif-
ference between metered water 
production and metered water 
billed to the customer, as water 

is currently measured at the start 
and end points of the system. 

Shaffer showed a chart of 
the percentage of unaccounted 
water per month for each year 
from 2002 to 2013. Anything un-
der 10 percent is very good under 
industry standards, said consult-
ing engineer Steve Tamburini.

According to the chart, 
WWSD is averaging 6 percent in 

unaccounted water over 10 years. 
In 2013 WWSD experienced 11 
percent unaccounted water. 
Shaffer suggested installing ad-
ditional meters in the water lines 
of several zones to help gauge 
where leaks occur. 

Gillette will continue to 
research and test new equip-
ment for detecting leaks, check 
existing meters for accuracy, 

and search for sources of unac-
counted water. 

Grant for security 
received

Office Manager Marsha Howland 
reported the district received 
“a little over” $7,000 as a grant 
recommended through WWSD’s 
insurance company. The grant 
was specific to security use. 

The district purchased new door 
locks, a camera system, and 
other security equipment. 

Chilcott ditch report
According to Shaffer, the Chil-
cott ditch and flume are working 
as planned, and water is flowing 
for irrigation use into JV Ranch. 
WWSD will eventually take over 
the management and account-
ing of the ditch for the Chilcott 


